COUNCIL MEETING
CITY OF LUVERNE

July 10, 2017

The City of Luverne Council met in regular session on July 10, 2017 at 5:30 p.m., in the City Hall Building. The following members were present:


Mayor Ed Beasley

Charlie Johnson, Councilman
Kip Smith, Councilman
Kathy Smyth, Councilwoman
Elliott Jones, Councilman
Eddie Billings, Councilman

Morris Tate, Engineer


Mike Jones, Attorney

Margie Gomillion, Clerk

W.A. Neal, Building Inspector

Mike Johnson, Chief 

Scott McLendon, Editor

Visitors:


James Morgan

Tony Morgan

Robyn Snellgrove

Mitch Florence
Diane Oliver



Mayor Beasley called the meeting to order. The mayor called on Councilman Jones to lead the pledge of allegiance to the flag and Engineer Morris Tate to ask a prayer. 


The mayor thanked the guest for coming. Mayor Beasley called for the approval of the minutes of June 26, 2017.  Councilman Smith made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Councilman Billings seconded the motion and the vote was unanimously approved.

Mayor Beasley called on Attorney Jones to give an update on the ordinance to allow billboards in B-3 zone. Attorney Jones stated the ordinance has been redrafted and will have to go to the Planning Commission. Upon presentation to the Planning Commission the entire change to the ordinance will have to be published in the Luverne Journal for one week. The next week a synopsis will have to be published giving the date and time for a public hearing and giving the date the council will approve the amendment to the ordinance. 
Mr. Tate reported routine work was performed in all departments. 
Mayor Beasley called on the city clerk for the administration report. Routine work was performed. The clerk reported the clerk’s office is still working with BWS Technologies on the city’s new website. 

Mayor Beasley called on Chief Johnson to report to the council. Chief Johnson reported the police department has been extremely busy. The Traffic Enforcement Unit is at the police department charging. The chief stated if the council has a problem area in their district let him know and he will get the traffic enforcement unit back out. The mayor stated the chief came in on his off day to assist with directing traffic at Sew America’s grand opening Saturday. The chief stated they are cleaning up and painting at the police department and asked for the council to come by to see the progress.

Councilman Johnson reported three teams participated in state level tournaments. The 13-15 girls, 11-12 boys and 6U boys received 3rd place in state. Councilman Johnson stated the 13-15 girls really impressed him by receiving the good sportsmanship award. Councilman Johnson reported there was a water leak at the lake, but the state is assisting with the leak. There has been good participation at the lake.

Mayor Beasley stated everyone has a copy of the library report.
 The mayor stated everyone has a copy of Mr. Neal’s report. Mr. Neal stated there is a bridge that has been declared unsafe and is closed completely in Pike County. Goshen Fire Department may request assistance if needed from the LVFD. Mr. Neal stated the LVFD received official notification from FEMA that they received the Assistance to Fire Fighters Grant.
The mayor stated Sew America’s grand opening was a big success with a great turn out. Mayor Beasley reported the water board met today and the city received approval from the water board to move forward with redoing the USDA bond. The mayor stated the fireworks display was beautiful. There was an estimate of around 3,000 people to attend the fireworks display.

Councilman Smith stated he was tickled to work with the 13-15 girls all-star team. The best girls 13-15 have done is 6th in state tournament which was about 10-12 years ago. It’s an accomplishment for these girls to place 3rd in state and the parents for standing behind them. Tonight after the championship game the girls will be awarded the sportsmanship award. 

Councilman Smith discussed the old armory building being damaged during the storm and asked if it was a historical building. The mayor stated the city will probably have enough insurance money from the storm to repair the armories roof and windows. After some discussion, Engineer Tate stated he would contact the Historical Society in Montgomery about the armory.

The mayor called on Tony Mobley to speak. Mr. Mobley stated he is with Perimeter Behavioral Health that purchased Beacon’s Children Hospital. Mr. Mobley stated he is here to assist Cindy Williamson the administrator of Beacon’s Children Hospital and learn about the community. Mr. Mobley stated Mrs. Snellgrove has assisted him in finding local vendors because they want to do as much locally as they can.

Mayor Beasley presented the council with an ordinance amending Sec. 23-1-8, of the City of Luverne Pre-Trial Diversion Program of the Ordinances of the City of Luverne to add the offense and fee of Driving Suspended in the amount of $500. Councilman Johnson made a motion for immediate consideration of Ordinance 17-02 to amend Sec 23-1-8, of the City of Luverne Pre-Trial Diversion Program of the Ordinances of the City of Luverne. Councilman Jones seconded the motion and the vote was unanimously approved. Councilman Smith made a motion to adopt Ordinance 17-02 to amend Sec 23-1-8, of the City of Luverne Pre-Trial Diversion Program of the Ordinances of the City of Luverne. Councilman Johnson seconded the motion and all was in favor. The ordinance is as follows:
ORDINANCE NO. 17-02


This ordinance amends Sec. 23-1-8, of the City of Luverne Pre-Trial Diversion Program of the Ordinances of the City of Luverne to add the following: 


Sec. 23-1-8. – Fees.


(b) The following fees shall be applied to applicants accepted in the program:


              




Program recommended fee

	Driving Suspended
	$500.00



This ordinance shall become effective immediately upon its passage and publication as provided by law.

Approved and adopted this 10th day of June, 2017.


Councilman Billings made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilwoman Smyth seconded the motion. Meeting was adjourned.

